NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

April 2015

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

Upcoming Meeting Announcement

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Tuesday April 14th, 2015 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the Cimarron Village Community Building in Broomfield, see our web site www.northsidecoinclub.org for directions.

Other Announcements

YOUR ANNUAL DUES are now past due! Dues are \$12 for Adult members and \$1 for Junior members. You can bring your check (made out to "Northside Coin Club") or cash to the April meeting or mail your check to NSCC PO Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837.

<u>RAFFLE PRIZE</u> – This months' Raffle Prize is a 1943-S Winged Liberty (Mercury) dime graded MS64 by PCGS in an old rattler holder.

PROGRAM – The program this month is a Club Swap Meet. Bring items you would like to trade or sell.

SNACKS – No one has volunteered to bring snacks in April.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for any other future meetings.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Pre 1999 Washington Quarter. (A nice, no problems coin, which you, as a collector, would like to have, would be appreciated).

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.

SHOW and TELL – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

<u>ANA NEWS</u> – The American Numismatic Association (ANA) has announced the candidates for this years' election. Jeff Garrett is running un-apposed for President. Gary Adkins is running un-apposed for Vice-

President. Dr. Don Kagin, Tom Mulvaney, Col. Steve Ellsworth, ret., Richard Jozefiak, Steve D'Ippolito, Brian Hendelson, Paul Montgomery, Greg Lyon, Walter Ostromecki Jr., Oded Paz, Dr. Ralph Ross, and Christopher Marchase have all accepted nominations to run for Governor positions.

<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u> – No info on any upcoming programs.

Minutes, Notes, and Happening of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on Tuesday March 10th. We had 16 members in attendance along with one guest who decided to join. Welcome to Michael S.

President Dave F. called the meeting to order at 7:00.

Dave had various coin magazines, papers, and Greysheets to borrow this month.

Dave reviewed a few interesting articles.

- -There is a recycling of legislation in Congress. Many of the same bills as last year, including proposed Medals, changing the metal content of the 1, 5, and 10 cent coins, and ending the minting of Presidential Dollar coins.
- The Convex/Concave Baseball coins produced by the mint are popular and France has a "wave" coin that has been produced for a few years.
- -The Polish mint put out a spherical coin that weighs 7 ounces in silver. It looks like a globe.

Dave reported on upcoming Coin Shows. Dave also reported on recent shows. The Cheyenne Wyoming show had no attendees from the NSCC so nothing to report.

Dave reviewed the Door Prizes, Raffle, and Coin of the Month for this meeting.

Dave noted that the last few Newsletters had the wrong month listed in the banner. Your Newsletter editor will need to be more vigilant in proof reading them.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the March Newsletter.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers reports. We currently have \$3,231.25 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

The Treasurer also noted that Linda H. had made a \$5 donation to the club. Thanks Linda.

We had one visitor to the club. Mike S. He Walking Liberty Half dollars, Mercury dimes, World Coins, and bank notes such as Large US currency and National Bank notes. He is also a member of the Denver Coin Club.

Dave Wi. brought cookies this month, thanks Dave.

Old Business

There has been no Board Meeting but there have been some email exchanges between Board members on various issues.

Dave reminded everyone that club dues are due.

New Business

We were contacted by a gentleman who wanted an opinion on his collection but can't drive. Dave F. will visit him.

PO Box needs renewing. Dave F. will take care of this.

It is time to renew our ANA membership. Need to update our ANA members database.

Dave wanted input of changes to how our meetings are run. Would like ideas for more participation and activities. Dave said we need someone to replace Steve L. in getting the new mint coins. Talked about

possibly reviving the "Fun Facts" idea once a quarter and giving advanced notice on the topic. Incentives for "Show and Tell".

We need Programs so Dave suggested possible incentives for members to do programs.

Dave also discussed Coin Fairs. Joe Coggon is organizing an event at the Flatiron Crossing Mall this summer. We could get involved with that. The Broomfield Days is held in September and we have done this in the past. Westy Fest (formerly the Westminster Faire) is held in August. Thorntonfest is held in May.

Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

Dave W – Had obtained, from a Scottsbluff, NE. antique store, a Colonial New Jersey Copper Coin dated 1786. He said he used a little olive oil on it to remove some of the crud.

Bob C. - Showed his Wisconsin State Quarter set with both the High and Low Leaf varieties and a Normal version. All were graded MS65 by NGC and in a special 3-coin holder. Bob also had a Colorized State Quarters set he had obtained for \$25 at a coin show.

Dave We. – Had a Presidential Art Medals in High Relief Bronze of the signers of the Declaration of Independence.

Michael M. – Enlarged versions of Dan Carr's Moonlight mint coins.

Prize Winners

Coin of the Month: Silver Roosevelt Dime. The pot of 8 coins, was won by Dick C.

Door Prizes: The door prizes, 1992 Mint set was won by Mark H. and a 2005 mint set was won by Terry S.

Raffle Prize: A 1935 Buffalo Nickel graded AU58 by ANACS was won by Doug S.

Youth Door Prize: No youth prize this month.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

Program

The program was "Changes to the 2015 World Catalog" given by President Dave F. Dave discussed the new 2015 World Catalog and how it was improved or different than previous 2012 version. One of the big improvements was in the pricing structure. He also discussed how prices for some countries coins had gone up and how some had gone down. Many of these price changes were "known" by dealers but not the collectors.

Requests

If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white background.

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

The NSCC needs programs! If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at info@northsidecoinclub.org

UPCOMING COIN SHOWS

APRIL 18TH

JEFFERSON COUNTY COIN SHOW

JEFFERSON COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS

EXHIBIT HALL

 $15200 \text{ West } 6^{\text{th}} \text{ Ave.}$

GOLDEN, CO

9ам то 5рм

CONTACT: DAVE FOX (303) 290-6138 FOR MORE INFO

May 6th - 9th

DENVER COIN EXPO

NATIONAL WESTERN COMPLEX - EXPO HALL

I-70 & Brighton Blvd. Exit

DENVER, CO

10AM TO 6PM FRIDAY & SATURDAY

10am to 4pm Sunday

Admission \$5.00/day \$8.00/3-day pass

CONTACT: CHUCK HAYS (720) 445-4093

ROCKYMTNEXPOS.COM

Officers & Directors for 2015

President *

DAVE F.

VICE PRESIDENT

DAVE WI.

SECRETARY*

MARK H.

TREASURER

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR # 1

KENT J.

DIRECTOR #2*

Ron Z.

DIRECTOR #3

LINDA H.

* Indicates that this persons' term expires at the end of 2015

Coin Picture of the Month



1851 3 Cent Silver Coin

Secretary's Editorial Page

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at info@northsidecoinclub.org.